Brothers and Sisters:
 
I just returned from a meeting at L’Enfant Plaza.  One of the issues we raised was the recent conversion of PTFs and PTRs into full-time status in Level 21 and above offices.  We told them we were getting sporadic reports from the field that many of these former PTRs and PTFs were initially assigned schedules of around 30 hours in both the Clerk and MVS crafts, and that they were actually being worked more hours.  Also if you have evidence of OT being worked when these folks would be available at straight time, that would be helpful as well.
 
Tulino told us that if we had any evidence of this actually occurring he would like to see it.
 
Please check with your locals and send us via email clock rings next Tuesday if you have instances where the newly converted FTRs are being worked more hours than the minimal schedules they were initially assigned.
 
In the clerk craft send them to Rob Strunk at rstrunk@apwu.org. In the MVS craft send them to Bob Pritchard at bpritchard@apwu.org. 
 
You assistance in this regard is vital.

Thanks.
 
Mike Morris
    Mike Morris
    Director, Industrial Relations
    American Postal Workers Union, AFL-CIO
    1300 L Street NW
    Washington, DC  20005
    202-842-4273 - Office
    202-371-0992 - Fax
 
"An Injury to One is an Injury to All"

